## **Grey Condominium Corporation No. 26**

391 First Street, Suite 301, Collingwood, Ontario L9Y 1B3

Phone: 705-445-6383 Fax: 705-445-7086

E-mail: pgm@proguardmgmt.com

April 25, 2023

Town of Blue Mountains Attn: Town Council 32 Mill Street Thornbury, ON NOH 2P0

Dear Town of Blue Mountains

## RE: Intersection at Alice Street and Victoria Street

We are a Condominium community located at the corner of Alice Street and Victoria Street in Thornbury. With the most recent roadwork that was completed, we have noticed an increased concern with safety at the intersection of Alice Street and Victoria Street.

When travelling east bound on Alice Street approaching Victoria, there is a large hill and reduced visibility to the area. This is most prominent with southbound traffic on Victoria Street when vehicles are approaching Alice Street.

It has also been further observed by residents that pedestrians, including children, frequently use this intersection to cross from one side of Victoria to the other to gain access to the public park, ball diamond and dog park facilities. With no vehicle control through this intersection from the north and south bound traffic along Victoria Street, this creates a very unsafe condition.

We have discussed our concerns as a Board representing our community and agree that a four-way stop would be most beneficial. We feel that a four-way stop would improve the safety of pedestrians and motor vehicle traffic in the area and we are requesting that the Town implement a four way stop at this intersection.

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions regarding this matter. You may reach us through the Pro Guard Property Management office at:

391 First Street, Suite 301 Collingwood, ON L9Y 1B3

Tel: 705-445-6383

Email: bfs@proguardmgmt.com

Sincerely and on behalf of Grey Condominium Corporation No. 26,

Grant Martin Director, GCC 26